
 
The location of this meeting is accessible and reasonable accommodations will be provided to persons 
with disabilities who require assistance. If you need a reasonable accommodation, please contact the 
city of Newton’s ADA Coordinator, Jini Fairley, at least two business days in advance of the meeting: 
jfairley@newtonma.gov or (617) 796-1253. The city’s TTY/TDD direct line is: 617-796-1089. For the 
Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS), please dial 711. 

Finance Committee Agenda 
 

City of Newton 
In City Council 

 

Tuesday, October 11, 2022 
  
The Finance Committee will hold this meeting as a virtual meeting on Tuesday, 
October 11, 2022 at 7:00 pm. To view this meeting using Zoom use this link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84683863029 or call 1- 646-558-8656 and use the 
following Meeting ID: 846 8386 3029 
 
Items scheduled for discussion: 
 

 
#470-22 Acceptance of $67,272 .72 for Newton Fire Department Training 
 HER HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to accept and expend the sum of sixty-

seven thousand two hundred seventy-two dollars and seventy-two cents ($67,272.72) 
from an Assistance to Firefighter Grant through the Department of Homeland Security. 
The grand funding awarded is going to be used by the Newton Fire Department to conduct 
training on structural collapse props and to purchase a structural collapse prop structure.  

 
 
#471-22 Acceptance of $131,952.38 from a Fire Prevention & Safety grant 
 HER HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to accept and expend the sum of sone 

hundred thirty-one thousand nine hundred fifty-two dollars and thirty-eight cents 
($131,952.3800 from a Fire Prevention & Safety grant through the Department of 
Homeland Security. The grant funding awarded is going to be used by the Newton Fire 
Department to conduct training for 30 members on Arson/Fire Investigation and to 
purchase fire investigation kits which include tools and PPE.  

 
 

 
Referred to Public Facilities and Finance Committees 

#472-22 Request to transfer $100,000 from the Energy Stabilization Fund  
 HER HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to transfer the sum of hundred 

thousand dollars ($100,000) from the City’s Energy Stabilization Fund for the design of a 
new HVAC system to replace the aging 30+ year old systems at the Newton Free Library. 
The project will replace the existing chiller, cooling towers and boilers with a heat pump 
chiller to convert the building to be fully electric. 
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Referred to Public Facilities and Finance Committees  

#473-22 Request to transfer $65,000 from the Energy Stabilization Fund  
 HER HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to transfer the sum of sixty-five 

thousand dollars ($65,000) from the City’s Energy Stabilization Fund for the design of a 
new HVAC system that will convert the existing fuel system at Pierce Elementary School 
to a fossil free fuel HVAC system.  

 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Rebecca Walker Grossman, Chair 
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